## Missouri Department of Transportation



105 West Capitol Avenue P.O. Box 270 Jefferson City, MO 65102 (573) 751-2551 Fax (573) 751-6555 www.modot.org

Pete K. Rahn, Director



2007 Missouri Quality Award Winner

December 11, 2008

Dear Consultant:

The Missouri Highway and Transportation Commission is requesting the services of a consultant engineering firm to perform the described professional services.

The consultant will perform engineering services for the Missouri Department of Transportation (MoDOT) for preliminary bridge design, foundation investigations and final bridge design and plans preparation for three bridges on the US 63 Kirksville bypass project in Adair County which is included in MoDOT's Economic Stimulus Package. MoDOT's District 2 design staff will complete the roadway design and bridge surveys. The following information gives a description of the bridge locations.

Grade Separation: Alternate Route 63 over Lincoln Way Extension

Creek Crossing: Alternate Route 63 over Steer Creek

Grade Separation: Alternate Route 63 over Patterson Street

Our expected delivery for the 100% unsigned unsealed plans is April 17, 2009. The final signed and sealed plans shall be delivered by May 1, 2009. A detailed scope of services will be established as a result of the discussion with the selected consultant.

If your firm would like to be considered for the consulting services, you may express your interest by responding to:

Dennis Heckman, P.E., State Bridge Engineer Missouri Department of Transportation 105 West Capitol Avenue P.O. Box 270 Jefferson City, MO 65102

Please limit your letter of interest to no more than three pages. This letter should include a statement to indicate why your firm is interested in the project. It should also include any other information, which might help us in the selection process, such as persons, or team you would

assign to the project, backgrounds of those individuals, and other projects your company has completed similar to this project. We will utilize the consultant information already on file so we will not need a lengthy submittal of other general company information. A consultant will then be selected based on all information provided.

Please email this response to <u>dennis.heckman@modot.mo.gov</u> and <u>kurt.gribble@modot.mo.gov</u> as a either a PDF or a Microsoft Word File.

We must receive the letter by noon, December 15, 2008.

Sincerely,

Dannie Hebryn for Dave Nichols, P.E.

Director of Program Delivery

kg

cc: Mr. Dan Niec-2

Mr. Dennis Heckman-br Mrs. Kathy Harvey-de